

# Zwingli United Church of Christ

# Celebrating and Sharing God's Love

Zwingli Hill News

January/February 2021

Vol. 59 No. 1

To everything there is a season, and a time for every purpose under heaven. Ecclesiastes 3:1

I felt called by God into interim ministry here at Zwingli in the spring of 2017, fully aware that it was for a season and it was to serve a purpose. None of us had any idea it would be as long a season as it turned into, and it took a while to get a sense of purpose. But from the start, I knew and stayed ready for when the season would end. I've always loved the change of seasons in nature, and I'm very ready for the change of seasons coming to Zwingli UCC.

Clearly, it is often in retrospect that we recognize how active a role God is playing in the situations in our lives. I arrived, thinking my primary purpose was to observe, assess, share my observations, and be on my way to some other ministerial setting fairly quickly. I knew I instantly loved being in ministry with you here at Zwingli. I had known and respected Pastor Butch for many years and was delighted to have the opportunity to share ministry with him. I quickly recognized how important it was for him to have the assistance and support that he had been lacking for a number of months prior to my arrival in order to do the level of ministry he wanted to be offering.

I was thankful for the flexibility in my life that allowed me to suggest that we use 2018 as a stabilizing year — not rushing too quickly to assume we knew what we were looking for, and providing a chance for Pastor Butch to complete his sabbatical. It also gave me more time to look at the strengths and needs of our congregation. It became increasingly clear that Zwingli is blessed with a wealth of young families who needed to be very purposefully ministered to. It was a delight to see them come together for mutual support and sharing. Busy schedules make it challenging to find good meeting times. I am so thankful that Zwingli made the decision to seek a fulltime Associate Pastor with the focus on our youth, young adults and young families. I'm positive our young families will benefit from that choice.

I am not going to pretend for a moment that it will be *easy* leaving my ministry here with you, but at the same time, I am *very happy* for the change that is coming. As a congregation, you have been wonderfully receptive to my ministry and supportive of me individually. You responded with caring and support when I risked coming out to all of you as a lesbian pastor. You showed up for prayer vigils and helped out with Balloon Brigades. The Evangelism Committee latched onto my suggestion of a prayer bench on Wile Avenue and made it happen. You kindly made room for our young families at the front of the sanctuary when I asked you to, and endured the first Holy Humor Sunday I ever did.

Although I will be following the ministerial guidelines that require me to distance myself from you in ways that may seem harsh, but are really wise – like ending Facebook friendships, assuring you if we run into each other in the grocery store we won't talk about Zwingli, and if I end up doing ministry at another UCC church in the area, please don't visit – you will *always* have a special place in my heart.

I hope you all realize the incredible wealth of talent, expertise, and resources you have in your congregation. There is enough collective wisdom to present professional quality Adult Elective classes every Sunday of the year (probably without anyone teaching more than once). It has been a joy to watch the Adult Electives Team create session after session. Please let them know what you can share.



I have been in awe of our Educators since the first time I walked into one of their meetings. Zwingli has wonderfully dedicated folks who teach and plan and assist and lead and support each other. Please keep encouraging them, and volunteering when you can. They need a chance to refill their wells, too.

I am most appreciative of the Elders, the Search Committee and the Human Resource Committee. They showed incredible concern for me throughout this process — especially those times we thought change might be coming and it just wasn't right. I am soooo thankful that everyone held out for what truly feels like the right fit. I am confident that Pastor Alan is going to do wonderful things at Zwingli. I fully trust you will give him the same support and encouragement you have shown me.

And finally, I must say - Pastor Butch is like the younger brother I never had. Doing ministry with him has been the highlight of my ministerial career. We will both grieve the end of our work together, but we part as lasting friends. I believe you all know how blessed you are to have Lisa Cinciripini as your office administrator. She does an amazing ministry every day and rescued me more times than I can count. Please let her know often how appreciated she is.

I'll be with you for a few more weeks. My final Sunday will be February 14<sup>th</sup> when I will preach my final sermon. As plans get finalized, we'll let you know what those "good-byes" will look like. The Elders seem to be making some plans. In the meantime, I have a really messy office to clean up. Thank you for being the awesome congregation that you are. May you always be so.

Blessings, Pastor Elaine

## Table of Contents

1	New Members, Thank You!	7	Missions
2	Fastnachts, Health News	11	Zwingli Nursery School Registration Info
3	Open and Affirming Update	12	January Birthdays
4	Worship, Fellowship, Reflection	13	February Birthdays
5	Prayer Circle, Fundraisers	14	Kids' Activities
6	Christian Education	Inserts	Mission Env., Flowers & Bulletin Sponsorship



Three new members have been added to our membership. We will have a more formal "reception of members" when we return to in person worship.

Our new members are:

## Lawrence and Barbara Kratz

**Lawrence** is retired. He enjoys golfing, woodworking, hiking and walking.

**Barbara** is also retired. She enjoys reading, crafts, walking around the community and taking various classes at the YMCA.

# Susan Kelley

**Susan** is retired. She enjoys gardening and reading. Her son-in-law is Michael Borowski.

#### **THANK YOU**

Dear Friends, as we embark on a new year with hope that we will soon be putting the devastating effects of the pandemic behind us, I am compelled to reflect back on this past year.

When I resumed the role of Director of Music and Organist, few of us at the time could have foreseen how the world would change and how the church would change with it. Throughout this ordeal, however, Zwingli has been blessed with stable and inspiring clergy and staff and remarkable parishioners dedicated to the church and its mission in life. I have seen this with our family of church musicians including the Bell Choir who have found a

way to continue to safely meet and provide musical offerings to the service, regardless of its virtual format. I have seen this, too, in Jim and Joey Bush and others, who serve as Cantors to lead the music, and to many members of the Choir who have found ways of contributing their talents to continue the musical offerings of hope and praise even when we can't meet in person.

Especially over this holiday season, I received many cards and gifts, some even from anonymous "music lovers". I also received many words of thanks and encouragement and these, too have been inspirational. To all those who have provided their talents, cards, gifts and words of encouragement, this is a sincere thank you. I feel fortunate and blessed to be associated with Zwingli and I look forward to continuing our music ministry together as we see light in the end of the tunnel, and a vision forward.

Yours in Christ, Steve Emery



We thank the following Zwingli members for having served on the various Ministries and Church Council. Their work has been greatly appreciated and they will be missed!

Educators: Monica Jalboot

**Evangelism:** Paul Rorer **Missioners:** Joan Yeager

**Shepherds:** Gladys Amspacher, Joann

Johannsen

**Trustees:** Lee Hunsicker **Vice-Moderator:** Gail Comden **Member at Large:** Pam Myers



# **FASTNACHT NEWS**

Due to the pandemic and to protect our volunteers, we have decided to cancel our annual fastnacht sale. We are sorry for the disappointment but feel the health and safety of our members and friends are priority. We will enjoy fastnachts in 2022!



<u>Improve That Body 2021</u>

by Karen Hosler Kispert, NSCA-CPT, ACE-CGFI

"You formed my inward parts; you covered me in my mother's womb. I will praise You, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made." Psalm 139:13-14:

If you make New Year's resolutions, it's likely that at least one of them has to do

with improving yourself physically, such as losing weight or exercising more. These resolutions are a lot easier to think up than to put into practice! But that's not because you aren't motivated, or are lazy, or love to eat too much, or any one of the many other ways many of us end up shaming ourselves. Physical improvement is so hard for so many of us because it involves a change of mind and change of behavior that must persist for a long period of time. In addition, if you have very low metabolism which can be due to body type or hormonal deficiency such as an underactive thyroid gland, are an emotional eater, or now or in the past have had a food addiction or eating disorder - or (like me) all three of these! weight loss (or gain if you are underweight) is especially hard. But -- the good news is that our bodies do adapt to change and believe it or not – there is delight and joy as we see and feel the improvement. Then there is the delight on your doctor's face when your blood work proves that you've changed!

Do you know what a calorie is? It is not what makes you fat. A calorie is a unit of energy. If you feed your body more calories than it expends in energy, you will gain weight. Moving more and eating foods lower in calories but higher in nutritional value will cause you to expend more calories than you eat, resulting in weight loss.

This short article is an introduction to tips to help you start on the path to physical improvement.

- Drink more water. Try adding slices of fruit or cucumber to your water, or drink flavored seltzer water that has neither sugar nor sugar substitute.
- 2. Eat less sugar. Since sugary foods are usually paired with saturated fat, this is a win-win.

- 3. Drink less sugar. This includes fruit juice eat the fruit, don't drink the juice. Fruit has more fiber and minerals and fewer calories than juice.
- 4. Consume fewer sugar substitutes.
- 5. Eat more whole foods and less processed foods, including fruit, vegetables, whole grains, and nuts.
- 6. Move more. Walk more. When you need to sit for an extended period of time, stand up and stretch and walk around for a few minutes every hour. Especially since COVID shut-in time, there are many printed and online resources for bodyweight exercises and stretches to do at home. Set a goal of 300 minutes of movement per week 5 hours –which is less than 45 minutes per day.
- Practice good posture: Feet, hips, and torso facing forward; torso raised out of the hips, shoulders back and down, abdominal muscles and gluteus muscles somewhat engaged, neck and spine neutral.
- 8. Get enough sleep! During sleep muscles get stronger and weight loss occurs.

Finally, beware of fad "diets" that promise a weekly weight loss of greater than about 2 pounds. Instead of the word "diet," which people usually refer to as "going on a diet," I prefer "nutrition," which has the positive connotations of health, choice, and life-long commitment. Any eating plan will result in weight loss if it focuses on fewer calories eaten than expended. U.S. News has helpfully evaluated many popular "diets:"

# https://health.usnews.com/wellness/food/slideshows/best-diets-overall

I committed to nutrition, movement, and physical strength 5 ½ years ago, and view this as an act of worship and gratitude. I have fallen short of my ideal many times, but have experienced steady progress. With God's help, here's to a healthier, fitter, stronger 2021!

Facebook: Find Your Strength Personal Fitness Training



# **ONA**

During December 2020 and January 21, we offered three Adult Elective classes which focused on covenants. We explained what a covenant is and why it is important. We showed examples of covenants from other ONA churches and then began to determine how to write our own covenant that would welcome and affirm ALL.

The next step is to create a Covenant Creation Committee (CCC) to begin the process of building our own covenant. Please watch your bulletins and monthly mailings for more information as this unfolds.

And be sure to read our year-end report. It showcases the educational opportunities we offered throughout 2020 on the importance of becoming an open and affirming church.



# JOIN US ONLINE EACH SUNDAY FOR WORSHIP!

Prelude music will begin at 8:45 am. Worship will begin at 9 am.

To join us on Facebook Live, go to: www.facebook.com/Zwingli.ucc

Don't have a Facebook Account? No problem –below are directions to watch the worship service without a Facebook account.

- 1. Click on <a href="https://www.facebook.com/Zwingli.ucc/live">www.facebook.com/Zwingli.ucc/live</a> at 8:45 am.
- 2. If video is not playing, click the word "videos" in the left column, then look at the first video thumbnail under "all videos". This should be the most current Live video. If you are early, you may need to refresh the page by hitting F5 on your keyboard.
- 3. You DO NOT need to log in or sign up to be able to view the service.
- 4. Remember, if you load the page before the stream starts, the stream will not pop up. You will need to refresh the page.

To view the worship service at a later date:

Go to <a href="www.zwingli.org">www.zwingli.org</a> or Go to Facebook.com/Zwingliucc or Go to Twitter #Zwingliucc or Check your weekly Z-News on Monday.



## ZWINGLI ZOOM ROOM FELLOWSHIP!

Join us on Sundays following worship for fellowship through Zoom! To join in, follow this link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87401949495?pwd=RUkxakU0SjZldmRIK3AzcEFYT210dz09

Or dial by your location

- +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington D.C)
- +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)

Meeting ID: 874 0194 9495

Passcode: 7231186

This link is good through March 28, 2021.

Adult Electives Class will immediately follow fellowship on the same Zoom address.



#### FAITH REFLECTION ON FACEBOOK LIVE!

Tuesdays at 12 noon of each week. Pastor Butch or Pastor Elaine will provide a short 6-8-minute faith reflection on Zwingli's Facebook page. Please join in with other friends and members as we strive to make connection and share our faith. You can simply go to Zwingli's Facebook page at the appropriate time.



# WEDNESDAY PRAYER CIRCLE

We will meet for Prayer Circle with Pastor Elaine or Pastor Butch each Wednesday of the month from 12:00 to 12:30. The zoom invitation will be sent ahead of time. We feel that heartfelt communal prayer is especially needed on a consistent basis as we continue to deal with individual, family and church concerns, the pandemics of COVID 19 and racism, as well as other societal issues and direction.



# SIMPLE WAYS TO HELP THE GENERAL FUND BUDGET

#### GIANT, Landis and Shop Rite Gift Cards

By purchasing store gifts cards from Zwingli Church, on a Sunday morning, you help contribute 5% of your store spending to the general fund of our church. AND, it doesn't cost you a cent. Purchase a \$25, \$50 or \$100 gift card to Giant Stores, Landis Supermarket or Shop Rite on Sunday mornings. You can also purchase the cards in the church office during the week. Thank you for your participation in this program!

# Support Zwingli By Shopping At AmazonSmile!

When you shop at AmazonSmile, Amazon will donate .5% of your purchase to the Zwingli UCC general fund. Just go to smile.amazon.com, designate Zwingli United Church of Christ as your charity, and start shopping! Or type in this link which will take you directly to Zwingli's Amazon page:

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-6291301



# **2021 FLOWER AND BULLETIN SPONSORSHIPS**

Would you like to sponsor the flowers in the chancel one Sunday morning or a bulletin?

Chancel flowers are \$39. Bulletins are \$15.

For either/both sponsorship, please fill out the forms included, attach a check and place in the labeled box in the vestibule OR mail to 350 Wile Avenue, Souderton, PA 18964. We appreciate your support.



# Fasageo's Italian Restaurant and Pizzeria Fundraiser

We have partnered with Fasageo's Italian Restaurant and Pizzeria, 724 Ridge Rd., Sellersville, PA for an ongoing fundraiser. Fasageo's will return 10% of any food sales purchased to Zwingli. You just need to inform them when placing your order for dine in, pick up, or delivery that you are a member of Zwingli. It's that simple!



# PLEASE JOIN US FOR ZWINGLI ADULT BIBLE STUDY

We meet every Sunday morning via Zoom at 11:30 am (except the first Sunday when we combine with Adult Electives.) We will be studying traditional Sunday School themes based on the Standard Sunday School Commentary. Our teachers are Larry Moss, Jonathan Widgins, Charlotte Kramer, and Pete Kispert. The themes for 2020-2021 will be:

Winter 2020-2021: New Testament Call Spring 2021: Prophets & God's Covenant Summer 2021: Confident Hope Join our Sunday School Zoom Meeting by clicking on the link in your Sunday morning bulletin.

#### **ADULT ELECTIVES**

## January 24

The Seagoing Cowboys of Telford, PA presented by Historian and author, Peggy Reiff Miller. Come hear the story about the local young men who volunteered after the war to take horses and cattle to war torn Europe through the Heifer Project and a government agency, UNICEF. Lester Fitzgerald and Paul Yoder (Lee Hunsicker's uncle and Margaret Yoder's father-in-law), long-time members of Zwingli, went on this trip in 1957 through the Heifer Project. We look forward to your virtual attendance at our Zoom session.

# January 31

We will conclude the ministry presentations by hearing from the Stewards, the Trustees and the Educators. There are often behind-the-scenes activities that are key to keeping Zwingli doing the vibrant ministry it does. Come with questions.

# February7

Combined Adult Electives and Adult Bible Study

# February 14

"The Slave in the Parsonage: An 18<sup>th</sup> Century Fight for Freedom" presented by Rev. Dr. Deborah Rahn Clemens.

Join us to hear the true story of a man owned, along with his family, by none other than a local Montgomery County church pastor in colonial Pennsylvania. He fought for freedom for himself and his loved ones 100 years before the Civil War. Against all odds, Gideon Moor challenged the system and won. Moor deserves to be hailed as a champion of emancipation

along with the likes of Frederick Douglas and Harriet Tubman. In recognition of Black History Month, join us for this Adult Electives session on Zoom.

## February 21

"Deeper than the Skin" is a musical presentation on Race in America performed by Reggie Harris and Greg Greenway as they share their experience through story telling. This presentation gives voice and thought to the question "What can I do to improve our nation?" Join us for this interesting experience in our Adult Electives Zoom session.



## **CHILDRENS' SUNDAY SCHOOL IN 2021**

While we wait to be able to be in person, we will resume a brief Children's on-line Sunday School session at 10:30 each Sunday. Families are being surveyed (please respond if you haven't already) and plans are being finalized. Spark bibles will be distributed to our families with children for at home reading and handouts will be made available to encourage additional activities to reinforce the lessons being taught. Keep watch for announcements and emails with zoom links. As soon as weather (or virus control) allows, we will resume in-person Sunday School for our children.



## **SUNDAY SCHOOL CHRISTMAS MISSION**

A very special thank you to everyone who participated in our Angel Tree gift collection for the youth at Bethany Children's Home. It certainly was different shopping on-line for Bethany, but we know they greatly appreciated receiving gifts without concern about spreading COVID. We also had a nice collection of items brought to the church that were delivered by Tony and Betsy Villareal. Thanks so much. The folk at Bethany were thrilled by the gifts that helped to provide the youth at Bethany Children's Home a very special Christmas.



## **ADVENT MISSION PROJECT REPORT**

The 2020 Advent project was collecting items for Last Chance Ranch that rescues all kinds of animals from kittens to horses. Items donated by the congregation from the Wish List included canned and dry dog and cat food, leashes and collars, boxes of tissues, rolls of paper towels, office supplies, band aids and gauze, dish detergent, laundry detergent, old cloth towels and a check from a member. Last Chance Ranch was truly appreciative of the donations. The Missioners thank you for supporting this project.



The Missioners have selected Doctors Without Borders (DWB) as the recipient of a special Lenten Mission Offering for their outstanding work during this COVID-19 pandemic.

Doctors Without Borders are responding to the coronavirus emergency on multiple fronts—caring for patients, offering health education and mental health support, and providing training for vital infection control measures in health facilities around the world. DWB is working with local authorities in many of the countries where they have medical projects to help prepare for the impact of COVID-19. A key priority is to keep their regular medical programs running for the tens of thousands of patients and extremely vulnerable communities they help support. This pandemic threatens the lives of people around the world and presents even areater risks in countries with weak or fragile health systems.

In the United States, DWB provided hands-on support, technical advice, wellness support, and training on IPC measures in more than 80 long-term care facilities in Texas and Michigan from late May to August. In the southwest, they worked with local officials and health care workers from the Navajo Nation and Pueblo peoples to address needs related to COVID-19. Across Puerto Rico, DWB provided primary care consultations in homes and clinics to people with no access to medical services. The team supported 22 health facilities across the island and helped

distribute over 30,000 items of protective equipment, as well as offering hand hygiene and COVID-19 health education workshops to high-risk groups.

Envelopes are available in the vestibule or forward your check made payable to Zwingli UCC and marked *Doctors Without Borders* to the church office.

#### **CHRISTMAS FUND APPEAL**

Thank you to everyone who donated to the Christmas Fund. \$615 was received from the congregation to support this mission. The Missioners sincerely appreciate your participation. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.



# RESCHEDULED MILLER-KEYSTONE BLOOD DRIVE

The rescheduled Martin Luther King Jr. Miller-Keystone blood drive held in conjunction with Zion Mennonite Church will be **February 1st from 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm** in the Family Life Center. You can register on line today at GIVEaPINT.org. Click on Give Blood on the top left, click on the Schedule Now box, key in your zip code, choose Include Mobil Drives, set both dates to 02/01/2021, then click on Search.

Choose the Zwingli United Church of Christ Schedule and pick your time. If you would like Jim See to schedule a time slot for you, you can contact him at 215-257-4160 or email at 21m5ee@comcast.net. NOTE: If you received or will be receiving the COVID-19 vaccine, you must wait 2 weeks before giving blood.

# LOCAL MILLER-KEYSTONE SATELLITE CENTER OPENING

Starting December 29th M-K is opening a center at Emmanuel Lutheran Church at 69 W. Broad St. Souderton the last Tuesday of every month from 2:00 pm – 7:00 pm. This will be only for specialized collections; i.e. platelets, plasma, double-red cells, and Priority blood types. Donors must sign up ahead of time at <a href="www.giveapint.org">www.giveapint.org</a>. The need still exists for donors who recovered from COVID-19. The donor must be free of symptoms due to COVID-19 for at least 28 days.



IT'S NOT HOW MANY TIMES YOU GET KNOCKED DOWN THAT COUNTS, BUT HOW MANY TIMES YOU GET BACK UP. A Message from Kate Saurman

I kick-boxed for several years in high school and the above quote always sustained me through training. Fighting here in Brazil, weather MMA, ju-jitsu or capoeira are core to culture. Capoeira is a type of martial art that looks like dancing. It was first practiced by slaves on plantations in Brazil because it allowed them to gather in "celebration" while actually training for battle and planning their freedom. I love the symbolism behind this sport. In 2020 boxing found its way back into my life and served as a constant reminder to persevere. Corona numbers are growing quickly again here in Recife. We have 12 teenagers in the safe house and 8 infants. 4 of which are currently covid positive and in and out of the hospital. Schools have been closed here since April and so the days have been full planning activities to keep our very large family sane. One of these activities is boxing. I have been helping with translation for the classes both in the safe house and the gym. This time has become for all of us, a meditation on resilience; not only of the resilience that inherently exists inside each of us, but that Christ has once and for all overcome the enemy. We can take hits. and we can get back up. We may have been victimized, but we are not victims. We carry the victory of Jesus within us. As always the girls teach me the most.

We had in our care this year, a 16-year-old girl who had arrived paralyzed from the neck down due to a shooting. It was a miracle that she survived at all. Yet even more shocking is that the baby she was carrying survived as well. However, she went from being a healthy teengaer to completely reliant on our staff and missionaries for her every need. It was incredibly challenging for her and the intense physical therapy she began was beyond painful. In the beginning she could not even hold up her own head. The doctors did not know if any movement would return to her body due to the bullet damage.

Yet this girl has the fiercest and bravest smile I have ever seen. And what marked

my heart more than anything else was the simple fact that she chose every day to smile despite what she had suffered. There were days I could not look at her without crying under conviction at her joy and resolve. How? Only God - by Sept she was able to take a few steps with support, and by October she could move her hand and arms well enough to feed herself again. These advances were miracles and we are hopeful that she will have the strength to hold her baby when he is born! I wanted to share this testimony as a reminder of both Christ's healing and our resilience. Christmas this year, was for me in Recife. different, as I'm sure it was for most of you. I spent the day reminding myself over and over why it is that we hold onto hope. Why it is that God chose to be born into a human family. Why he chose to live on earth and suffer with us? He didn't shy away from pain, He felt it all and walked confidently forward, knowing that his Father would have the last word. My prayer for is that each of you would be overcome with this same hope and expectation of God's faithfulness as we move into 2021.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all.

Love, Kate





## IF YOU ARE HOSPITALIZED

Due to privacy procedures implemented by all healthcare facilities, it is much more difficult for the church to obtain information about patients than it has been in the past. If you or a member of your family is hospitalized, or at a rehab or other health facility, please let the church office and the pastor(s) know directly. This is the only way you can be certain this information will be received.



## STAY INFORMED

If you want to stay current on what Zwingli Ministries and Council are doing, pick up a Pre-Council Report from the memorial desk in the atrium or contact Lisa in the office for an electronic copy. See the wonderful ideas that are being shared by your leaders!



## **ZWINGLI NURSERY SCHOOL UPDATE**

Zwingli Nursery School is now accepting registration for the 2021-22school year!

Please call the church office, visit

www.zwingli.org/zns

or see Lisa Cinciripini for a

registration form.

Classes held Monday, Wednesday and

Friday from 9 – 11:30 am

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING MAILING
ARTICLES FOR THE
MARCH MAILING
IS
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 16

PLEASE INCLUDE ANY INFORMATION FOR ALL OF MARCH AND THE FIRST TWO WEEKS OF APRIL.

#### **Zwingli UCC Staff**

Butch Kuykendall, D.Min.	Senior Pastor
Elaine Ely	Interim Associate Director
Steve Emery	Director of Music/Organist
Linda Cuddahy	Nursery Caregiver
Lisa Cinciripini	Office Administrator
Kristie Lowery	Office Assistant

Phone: 215-723-1186 Fax: 215-723-5402 www.zwingli.org office@zwingli.org











Express your love and friendship with handcrafted bracelets.



- Adult help
- Bowl of boiling water
- Wide wooden craft sticks
- Glass cup
- Markers, paint or decorative tape

#### What you do:

- Pour about 3 cups of boiling water into a bowl. Soak sticks in the water about 30 minutes.
- 2. Remove sticks and slowly, gently bend them into a curve.
- To maintain the shape, place curved sticks inside a glass cup overnight to dry completely.
- 4. Remove and decorate the bracelets, which make fun Valentine's Day gifts.

# Puzzle!

Discover the identity of a biblical person. First, assign a number value to each letter, starting with M=1, N=2, 0=3,... A=15, etc. Then use the code to complete the clues.

A R C D F F G H I I K I M N O P O R S T II V W Y V 7

15	
	FIRST CLUE: 15 7 15 13 3 9 2 21 1 15 2
	22 19 25 23 26 26 19 18 7 3 1 19 3 2 19.
	SECOND CLUE: 22 19 11 15 7 8 19 2 18 23 2 21
	7 22 19 19 4 23 2 8 22 19 18 19 7 19 6 8
	11 22 19 2 21 3 18 17 15 26 26 19 18 22 23 1.
	THIRD CLUE: 157 15 16151613 2219 11157
	20 3 9 2 18 20 26 3 15 8 23 2 21 23 2 15
	16 15 7 25 19 8 23 2 8 22 19 2 23 26 19 6 23 10 19 6.
	Who is this person?

Answer: Moses

**Chancel Flower donations for 2021.** All dates are available and payment is necessary with the order. Orders may be submitted at any time throughout the year. Thank you very much for your donation.

## **CHANCEL FLOWER DONATION FOR 2021**

Please place flowers in the chancel area on S	unday,, 2021. These flowers are
donated by	in memory of
or donated by	in honor of
Envelope #	
\$39.00 for two arrangements and is payable	n one date is selected. The cost for the weekly chancel flowers is with this order. Flowers are normally delivered by volunteers to sunday worship. If you wish to pick up your flowers, please
I will pick up flowers after the 9:00	service of worship on the above designated date.
Please place flower orders in one of the follo the church office. Thank you.	wing mail bins: bin #24 for the Flower Committee or bin #4 for

# 2021

	January February March										April																			
_ 5	M	T	W	т	F	s	10. 210.	S	М	T	W	т	F	S	S	2.4	Т	W	T	F	s	_	s	M	T	W	τ	F	S	
					1	2			1	2	3	4	5	6		1	2	3	4	5	6						1	2	3	
3	4	5	6	7	8	9		7	8	9	10	11	12	13	7	8	9	10	11	12	13		4	5	6	7	8	9	10	
10	11	12	13	14	15	16		14	15	16	17	18	19	20	14	15	16	17	18	19	20		11	12	13	14	15	16	17	
17	18	19	20	21	22	23		21	22	23	24	25	26	27	21	22	23	24	25	26	27		18	19	20	21	22	23	24	
24	25	26	27	28	29	30		28							28	29	30	31					25	26	27	28	29	30		
31																														
			May	/						•	June	9						July	/				August							
5	M		W		F	S		<u>s</u>	М	T	W	т_	F	S	_ S	М	T	W	T	F	S		S	M	т	W	T	F	S	
						1				1	2	3	4	5					1	2	3		1	2	3	4	5	6	7	
2	3	4	5	6	7	8		6	7	8	9	10	11	12	4	5	6	7	8	9	10		8	9	10	11	12	13	14	
9	10	11	12	13	14	15		13	14	15	16	17	18	19	11	12	13	14	15	16	17		15	16	17	18	19	20	21	
16	17	18	19	20	21	22		20	21	22	23	24	25	26	18	19	20	21	22	23	24		22	23	24	25	26	27	28	
23	24	25	26	27	28	29		27	28	29	30				25	26	27	28	29	30	31		29	30	31					
30	31																													
		Sep	oten	nbei	•					0	ctob	er					No	vem	ber						De	cem	ber			
S	M	т	W	т	F	s		S	М	т.	W	т	F	s	s	М	Т	W	T	F	s	_	s	M	T	W	т	F	s	
			1	2	3	4							1	2		1	2	3	4	5	6					1	2	3	4	
5	6	7	8	9	10	11		- 3	4	5	6	7	8	9	7	8	9	10	11	12	13		5	6	7	8	9	10	11	
12	13	14	15	16	17	18		10	11	12	13	14	15	16	14	15	16	17	18	19	20		12	13	14	15	16	17	18	
19	20	21	22	23	24	25		17	18	19	20	21	22	23	21	22	23	24	25	26	27		19	20	21	22	23	24	25	
26	27	28	29	30				24	25	26	27	28	29	30	28	29	30						26	27	28	29	30	31		
								31																						
																						-5								



Would you like to sponsor a bulletin in memory of a loved one or in honor of a special person? It only costs \$15.00 to sponsor a bulletin and will help alleviate some of the paper cost involved in creating bulletins every Sunday. See the bulletin board next to the church office window for available dates and additional forms. If you're interested, please fill out this form and return with payment to the church office or in mailbox #4. Checks should be made payable to Zwingli UCC.

SPONSORSHIP DATE: ENV #:
WORDING:
Ex: <u>THE WORSHIP BULLETINS</u> this morning are presented by Lisa and Tom Cinciripini in loving memory of Laura Gehman and Al Cinciripini.
Sponsor a Bulletin
Would you like to sponsor a bulletin in memory of a loved one or in honor of a special person? It only costs \$15.00 to sponsor a bulletin and will help alleviate some of the paper cost involved in creating bulletins every Sunday. See the bulletin board next to the church office window for available dates and additional forms. If you're interested, please fill out this form and return with payment the church office or in mailbox #4. Checks should be made payable to Zwingli UCC.
SPONSORSHIP DATE: ENV #:
WORDING:
Ex: THE WORSHIP BULLETINS this morning are presented by Lisa and Tom Cinciripini in loving memory of Laura Gehman an Al Cinciripini.
Sponsor a Bulletin
Would you like to sponsor a bulletin in memory of a loved one or in honor of a special person? It only costs \$15.00 to sponsor a bulletin and will help alleviate some of the paper cost involved in creating bulletins every Sunday. See the bulletin board next to the church office window for available dates and additional forms. If you're interested, please fill out this form and return with payment the church office or in mailbox #4. Checks should be made payable to Zwingli UCC.
SPONSORSHIP DATE: ENV #:
WORDING:

Ex: <u>THE WORSHIP BULLETINS</u> this morning are presented by Lisa and Tom Cinciripini in loving memory of Laura Gehman and Al Cinciripini.